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https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/466705/To_publish_-_Performance_of_the_NHS_Foundation_Trust_Sector-_3_monts_ended_30_June_-_report.pdf
http://www.ntda.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/10/NTDA-Financial-Performance-1516-Q1-Press.pdf
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NHS PROVIDERS DOING ALL THEY CAN TO AVOID DEFICITS BUT 
FINANCIAL PRESSURES GROWING RAPIDLY; NHS URGENTLY NEEDS 
A FINANCIAL STABILISATION PLAN 

Responding to today’s release of Quarter 1 financial data by Monitor and the NHS Trust Development 

Authority (TDA) showing a projected £2 billion plus 2015/16 provider sector deficit, Chris Hopson, chief executive 

of NHS Providers, the association of NHS foundation trusts and trusts said: 

“These results are not a surprise – providers have been flagging their rapidly deteriorating financial position for 

more than two years now. NHS trusts and foundation trusts are doing everything they possibly can to avoid 

financial deficits, but they are experiencing a triple whammy: rapidly rising patient demand; an extra £2 billion 

unfunded staff cost they have been required to add; and the deepest and longest funding squeeze in NHS history, 

despite the NHS ring fence. The fact that more than 80% of all hospitals are now in deficit and more than 50% of 

all types of trust are projecting a year end deficit, shows that this is a system level problem, not one of poor trust 

performance. 

“Everything we see and hear suggests it’s going to be difficult to improve on the original £2.1 billion deficit trusts 

were predicting at the beginning of the year. Given the very significant in year deterioration against plan during 

each of the last two years, even this will be challenging and requires an enormous effort throughout the system. 

We recognise that this size of deficit will give the Department of Health a significant problem in making its overall 

2015/16 budget balance. 

“Trusts also tell us there is more downside risk than upside opportunity at this point. We are six months through 

the year and the vast majority of realisable savings were already in, or have now been added to, 2015/16 plans. 

We also go into winter with a large number of members telling us they have less money than last year because of 

the way Clinical Commissioning Groups and System Resilience Groups have allocated the winter money they 

received. The only significant extra new opportunity on the horizon is the introduction of an agency staff spending 

cap, but this will now come very late in the year and just at the point when demand for agency staff is likely to be 

at its greatest as extra winter capacity comes on stream. Everyone will keep doing all they can, but we need to be 

realistic about what can be achieved at this point. 

“The NHS needs to come together to create a realistic and deliverable financial stabilisation plan that eliminates 

the provider sector deficit within a reasonable period of time and enables trusts to plan for a sustainable future. 

This is now urgent as running a £2 billion annual provider sector deficit is patently unsustainable”.  
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